
Dear All

I have sent this ninth Health Bulletin for Tadworth & Walton to all 
those whose email addresses I have on my Neighbourhood Watch 
distribution list.

Please note that Councillor Jeff Harris has issued a further update 
to his series of bulletins on the Health Emergency. You can see the 
series on the TWRA web site here:

http://www.tadworthwaltonra.co.uk/

We have had requests from the Council for people not to have 
bonfires as they can adversely affect those suffering with chest 
problems which is of course one of the main areas that the COVID-19 
virus impacts.

Our local authorities, both Surrey County Council and Reigate and 
Banstead District Council, have now started to roll out their 
volunteer and food provision programmes and people anywhere in the 
County can request help via the Surrey CC emergency number:

0300 200 1008

At the direction of the government, R&B Council is organising a food 
distribution hub (at the Harlequin Theatre). This is primarily to 
ensure support is being given to all those who received the 
government letter directing them to stay in isolation for 12 weeks, 
as well as general support for those who ask for it. Amongst the 
people we are already supporting only 10% have received that letter. 
Thus we expect that our own local community support will continue to 
be needed, even with the back-up of our Council’s resources.

R&B Council has also started to provide coordination and support to 
organisations such as the one we have created in Tadworth & Walton. 
Part of their support is to provide us with various guidelines and 
codes of practice associated with day-to-day management of new 
community bodies. We are glad to report that we are generally 
adhering to the type of suggestions they have made. However, one 
matter I should perhaps emphasise is the implications for data 
privacy. Clearly when we put volunteers in touch with isolating 
households there needs to be an exchange of contact details and 
sometimes when volunteers are fetching and carrying medical 
prescriptions they will become aware of aspects of the medical 
conditions of the household they are helping. We have advised our 
volunteers that the information they acquire about the households 
they are helping and equally the contact information those 
households gain about their assigned volunteer(s) are strictly 
confidential. None of this information should be used for any 
purpose other than assisting during the current emergency, it should 
be kept securely and once the emergency is over the data should be 
deleted from any IT system on which it is stored or destroyed if 
held on paper.



Earlier today we issued our first communication aimed directly at 
volunteers registered on our data base. If you are a volunteer but 
have not received the earlier communication please check your SPAM/
JUNK folders in case it went in there. If you do not find it please 
email mike.fox2@ntlworld.com so I can check if your volunteer 
application has inadvertently slipped through the net. We did have a 
large number of phone calls and emails so it is possible we missed 
some.

A quick summary of our current situation is as follows: 77 
households have approached us either asking us for immediate support 
or indicating that they may do so in future. Help with shopping, 
prescription collection or telephone support has already been 
provided to 62 of these households. In some cases the volunteers 
have taken over support from family members who were having to drive 
considerable distances only to drop off bags of shopping at the 
front door whilst being unable to enter their family member’s 
properties for fear of bringing infection.

Three of the original volunteers have had to drop out temporarily as 
a result of having had to isolate themselves after developing 
symptoms that might indicate infection. We wish them a speedy 
recovery.

If you know of a household needing support in Walton please contact 
Mo Atkins on 07799136894, for Tadworth contact Mike Fox on 350452 or 
if you are interested in volunteering please contact Revd. Tim Astin 
on 07786667170. Alternatively you can reply to this email and I will 
direct your email to the appropriate member of the team.

If you have some dry goods or tins but not fresh produce, that you 
would like to donate to a foodbank, then please deposit them in The 
Good Shepherd Church porch.

I have a couple of good news stories for you below my signature.

Best wishes for your own and your family’s health

Mike Fox 9/4/20

Neighbourhood Watch 01737 350452

Virtual Garden Opening

For many years Sue Edwards & her husband Timothy have opened Sue’s 
lovely garden in The Hoppety just before Easter to raise funds for 
the Friends of the Children’s Trust. It was a very sad occasion when 
they had to announce that this year’s opening was to be cancelled. 
Fortunately Peter Armstrong, a supporter of the Friends, was able to 
help by editing together a series of photographs and videos to 
create a Virtual Tour of Sue’s garden. Both the Friends and Sue hope 
that those who enjoy the tour will donate what they might otherwise 
have given if they had been able to physically visit the garden. The 
virtual tour can be found by scrolling down the front page of the 



Friends’ web site here https://FriendsofTheChildrensTrust.org.uk

Tadworth Friends raise money to buy PPE

Two Tadworth residents, Mandy O’Brien and Terri Bennett have set up 
a web page to raise money to purchase PPE equipment for Epsom & St 
Helier Hospital. So far they have received over £6000 in donations 
and featured in an article in the local Guardian newspaper. You can 
visit their web site here.

https://www.gofundme.com/f/ppe-for-the-nhs-epsom-amp-st-helier-
hospital

Mandy who lives in Shelvers Way at no 47 is also collecting shower 
gel and body wash for doctors and nurses to use before they leave 
hospital. If your exercise walk takes you along Shelvers Way and you 
have unused bottles of shower gel or body wash that you can spare, 
then you can put them in her collecting box.


